
CITY OF SAN ANTONIO 
Office of the Chief of Police 

INTERDEPARTMENTAL CORRESPONDENCE 

TO: Erik Walsh, City Manager 

THRU: Marfa Villag6mez, Deputy City Manager 

FROM: William P. McManus, Chief of Police \})/I})l/JA ( 

COPY: Mayor & Council I Iz.f/'l,~ 

SUBJECT: Critical Incident: December 24, 2023 

DATE: January 25, 2024 

This memorandum addresses the San Antonio Police Department's (SAPD) procedure on the release 
of audio and video recordings as they relate to a critical incident that occurred on December 24, 2023. 

The following incident's audio and video recording will not be released because it meets the 
following criteria in SAPD Procedure 410 Section 19: prohibited by law (for example where the 
incident involves a juvenile) and/or where domestic violence is involved or suspected. 

On December 24, 2023, San Antonio Police officers responded to a disturbance call at the 7500 
block of Westlyn Drive. As officers arrived, they walked towards the incident location and heard 
multiple gunshots and took cover. One officer returned fire and struck the suspect multiple times. 
The suspect was transported to a local hospital with non-life-threatening injuries. 

As with all officer involved shootings, the District Attorney ' s Office is reviewing the incid~nts . 


